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Dear Sir/Madam

I wish to make my submission in relation to the above Amendment Bill.

I see no cause for the emergency health provisions to be extended.

I believe that the Covid-19 virus warrants such extraordinary measures. I do not believe it
is in the class of a pandemic as the survival rate for this virus is 99.89%, and it is in the
same family as the common flu, and with the average age of death being 75.

I believe political and business factors were at play in having this virus classified as a
pandemic. These were driven by the globalist vaccine manufacturers, who wanted to fast
track their vaccines and have them approved for emergency use.

The fact I believe our government's response to this virus, through its hard lockdowns, is
creating more harm than the virus itself could. Businesses and livelihoods have been
destroyed, families broken up, domestic violence rates surging, and a spiralling mental
health crisis, including a rise in youth suicide.

It makes absolutely no sense to lockdown healthy working people, who have virtually no
chance of dying from this virus even if they do contract it.

What's more, there are in fact treatments readily available, and indeed used with great
success overseas, to treat Covid-19.

There is no reason therefore for the government to embark on puchasing and mandating
expensive, experimental, and what have proven to be dangerous pharmaceutical vaccines.
In fact, the Covid vaccines have already been linked to 300 deaths in Australia compared
to one Covid-19 death in the last 12 months.

The treatments already available have been used for years to treat other ailments. We
therefore already know that they can be safely used by the general public. They include
Hydroxychloroquine and Ivermectin. They have been shown to be extremely effective in
reducing fatality rates overseas including in India. The countries that adopted widespread
early use of Hydroxychloroquine reported half the deaths of countries that didn't.

Unfortunately, information on these treatments has been supressed, undoubtedly as a result
of pressure from the vaccine manufacturers. They cannot ethically develop a vaccine if a
treatment already exists, so they rubbish and have banned by the government any such
treatments.

It is indeed quite frightening the influence that these vaccine manufacturers have over our
governments.

Based on all of the facts above, I believe the government should follow Singapore's lead,
which has already declared that it will begin to treat Covid-19 like the seasonal flu.

There is absolutely no reason for extending the health emergency. Indeed there was no
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reason for it to be in place to begin with. I believe it has all been politically motivated to
support the interests of the big vaccine manufacturers.

Thank you for reading and considering my submission.

Kind regards
Philip Osmak
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